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Stanton College Preparatory School   
School Advisory Council 

Meeting Minutes 
 January 20, 2021 

 
 

Attendance:  Nongongoma Majova-Seane (Principal), Kenyatta Register (Chair/Parent), 
Emmy Stone (Vice Chair/Parent), Catherine Spears (Secretary/Parent), Matt Hemphill 
(Administrator), Robin Strickland (PTSA Representative), Vicki Kelley (SABC 
Representative/Parent) Vedant Garg (Student Government Association - SGA), Gokul 
Madathil (Senior Class Representative), Raj Narisetty (Faculty), Vicki Kelley (Parent), John 
Benton (Parent) , and William Roelke (Parent). 
 

Call to Order:  A meeting of the Stanton College Preparatory School Advisory Council (SAC) 
was held in the Media Center at Stanton College Preparatory School on January 20, 
2021.  Kenyatta Register, Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:36 p.m.  Catherine Spears 
recorded the minutes for the meeting.   

Welcome:  Ms. Majova-Seane welcomed all in attendance to the meeting.    Participants 
introduced themselves. 

Quorum:   Five of the nine Board member are present (five is required for voting) when the 
meeting was called to order therefore a quorum was formed. 

Adoption of Agenda:  The agenda was motioned, seconded, and unanimously approved as 
emailed.  The board moved to have the meeting recorded for minutes purposes only.  The 
motion passed at 3:40 p.m. 

Minutes from Previous Meeting:  Minutes from the December 16, 2020 meeting with 
requested corrections were motioned by John Benton and seconded by William Roelke for 
approval as a quorum was formed at this meeting.  The unanimously approved minutes will 
be subsequently submitted to the District School Improvement Office. 

Report from PTSA:  A report was made for Robin Strickland, PTSA/SAC Liaison. Currently 
planning to a College Night and another Campus Cleanup in the month of February.  PTSA 
Students reps were selected, however still need more Seniors representatives.  FLPTA 
Scholarship opportunity is available for Seniors.  The deadline is February 1, 2021.  Youth 
Leadership Jacksonville Scholarship for Freshmen is available.  And the Community Planning 
Scholarship for Sophomores.  Pickup of School Pictures are January 26 - 28, 2021 from 3:30 
to 5:30 p.m. for Duval Home Room (DHR) students and during lunch time for Bricks and 
Mortar (B&M) students.  To date, only 2 application for Blue Devil grant were submitted.  
The deadline for the grant has been extended to increase the number of applicants.  
Reviewing the need for Spring testing snacks and supplies.  The next meeting is Tuesday, 
February 16, 2021. 
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School Improvement Fund (SIF) Report:  A report was made by Kenyatta Register for Dave 
Karrmann.  No change in the ending balance of $7,394.77.  In December, $3,775.80 was 
approved for the purchase of planners for next year, however the funds have not been 
utilized as of the date of this meeting. To date, there are no new application for funds. 

Area SAC Report:  None 

Principal’s Report:  

A copy of the principal’s report can be obtained from Ms. Majova.   

Mid-Year Stakeholder’s Quiz was administered to the SAC by Ms. Majova asking what is the 
purpose of the Stakeholding’s meeting, the accountability areas, the Programs of Study, 
PMA, Lexile Scores, and the Scores levels. 

PMA Testing Window: February 22, 2021 to March 5, 2021. 

April 13th - SAT Test for Juniors (Make-up date is April 27, 2021). 

AP Exam tentative dates are being set. 

Currently have 174 Diploma candidates for IB.  163 registered for test for IB for 26 courses.  
270 students attended the virtual IB tour. 

Ms. Helen Malone, Stanton’s Bookkeeper, has retired.  The new bookkeeper is, Michelle 
Laird from Stilwell Middle School. 

The online Expo’s was a success. 

Generation WOW mentoring program will start this month on January 26, 2021 with a 
virtual meeting for the female students.  Currently, 101 ladies are participating in the 
program. 

National Merit celebration is still in the works. 

PPE Supplies are continuously distributed to the teachers and students for safety purposes. 
500 wipes, Lysol, and tissues were issued to the teachers.   Covid-19 Reporting has changed 
for Q3 going forward. 

Working on holding a National Honors Society (NHS) induction.  

Algebra I Testing has concluded and now awaiting the results. 

Progress Report release date is February 9, 2021. 
 
Old Business:  None 
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New Business:  None 
 
Questions/Public Comments:   
 
Will IB Testing options allow for at home homing or only in school?  The IB rules are 
established by IB and are only given when IB sets the dates. 
 
Are the High School Proms throughout the district cancelled or are they still under 
consideration?  A district commencement meeting was recently held and Prom night along 
with other senior event such as Grad Bash were mentioned.  As of now, no decision has 
been made. 
 
Next Meeting:   
Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at 3:30 p.m. location to be determined. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:   
Kenyatta Register, Chair, adjourned the meeting at 4:20 PM.   
 
Addendum to Minutes:   

Certification and Submitted: 
I, Catherine Spears – Secretary, certify that the above minutes were respectfully taken during 
the January 21, 2020 SAC meeting, and will be submitted for review and approval with 
amendments, if applicable, at the February 17, 2021 meeting. 


